 BETWEEN THE POINTS
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(Election Results

    Following the close of the annual meeting on September 4th, the following have assumed the duties of officers and board of directors:  

Commodore – Michael Keefe

 
Frank Davenport – Director 

Vice Commodore – John Simms, Jr.

Rodney Rieger – Director 

Rear Commodore – Don Holst


Dana Rolander – Director 

Secretary – Julie Navin
Treasurer – Terry Blanchard
Retiring Commodore – Art Larson
   Remaining on the BOD are: Bob Youngquist, Marie Kropp, Tim Doran, John DeCarlo, Paul Wood, and Jim Smith.

   Stepping down are directors Helen Sherry, Chris Impens, and Jeff Brassel.  Thank you for your service.
( Upcoming Events – Mark your calendars:
September 12 -- Wooden Boat Celebration.  11:30 a.m., judging at the dock, followed by a 



    boat parade. Lunch available on the upper deck with a Bloody Mary bar.

September 18 -- 10:00 a.m.   Membership recruitment sail in Sonars, followed by lunch.

September 18 --  Big Inland Volunteers Red Shirt Reception in Commodores’ Lounge 

October 2       --  Oktoberfest Celebration during the fall regatta.  Members welcome!

October 2-3    --  Fall Championship, Melges 24 and Audi Melges 20

October 9       --  Race Committee Appreciation dinner, by invitation.

October 23     --  2010 LGYC Trophy Night, dinner and awards at the Lake Geneva CC.

December 11 --  Annual Holiday Cheer Party

Note:  The Melges 17 Championship Regatta has been moved to Okauchee Lake.

( Special Efforts Acknowledged

  The 2010 Big Inland was an outstanding success, surpassing in hospitality and efficiency all that preceded it.  The chairmen ordered 100 red shirts used to identify the volunteers.  96 Club members stepped forward, put on a shirt, and “made it all happen”.      

 Registration chairperson Merilee Holst extends appreciation to her team:  Robin Randolph, Dot Ferris, Joan Freytag, Jane Pegel, Kathy Williams, Kelly Hutchinson, Pat Rieger, Shirley Scholtz, Bev Kummer, Jan Sheppard, Julie Navin, Diane Brassel, Lilly Barrett, Susie Pegel.  Members of the team were even seen walking competitor’s dogs.
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  Parking and launching chairman Rear Commodore Don Holst pressed a hoard of folks into service to do all sorts of  tasks, including sweeping the parking lot, marking parking stalls, labeling and moving trailers, directing traffic, operating hoists, dislodging masts snagged in trees, and pumping out swamped boats.  Don extends his thanks to: Chris and Kristin Gannon, Paul and Eric Wood, Jeff Brassel, George Kummer, Bill Barrett, Pete Ferris, Steve and Kathy Boho, Jerry Milsap, Rod Rieger, Laurie Morrissy, Kelly Hutchinson, Mike Sherin, Dan Davies, Rich Morris,  Merilee Holst, Terry Blanchard, Robin Randolph, Bill Freytag, Bob and Susie Pegel, Dan Barker, Dennis and Sue Conners, Martin Ford, Jordan Gray, Mike Sarton, Dennis Schalk, consultants Steve and MJ Schalk, the LGYC wait staff, a young, unidentified Sailing School student, and joggers passing by who lent a hand.

  Spectator boats were the responsibility of Power Fleet Captain Dave Williams.  He extends his appreciation to Karl Otzen, Andy Kubicsko, Dan Barker, Charles Colman, Bob Chanson, Terry Blanchard, Al Gray, Jay Hicks, Don Taylor, Jerry Millsap, Wayne Huerth, Ed Schwinn, Bob Tschurtz, Tricia Forbeck,  and Larry Larkin.   

   Requests for housing by the visiting sailors were co-ordinated by Frank and Melanie Davenport.  Club members generously opened their homes and beds were found for all, which included a “camp out” chaperoned by Kathy Smith.  Dan and Sandy Barker made sure the visiting members of the race committee were similarly accommodated.   The visitors expressed their profound appreciation for the hospitality.  

  The soft goods concession managed by Helen and Wendell Sherry was a profit center with both visitors and Club members taking advantage of the opportunity to acquire some real cool stuff.   Their helpers did a marvelous marketing job.

   Pat Schmidt deftly filled the roll of “answer lady”.  John DeCarlo was Mr. Candid Camera.  Kelly Hirn, ably assisted by Tom Schmidt,  made sure the beer gator was manned each day and recruited the hospitality team that monitored all the social events.  Paul Wood was featured in the evening entertainment.  Karl Schmitt made sure tasty desserts satisfied the sailors’ appetites.

   Bob Winter, assisted by Bill Bentsen, was responsible for the scoring and made sure daily results were available to be posted on the www.

   We regret that space constraints keep us from identifying all who were involved.  Wear your red shirts with pride.
( Trophy Commiittee Reminder

  Sailors who won perpetual trophies during the 2009 season are asked to return them to the Club A.S.A.P.  The Trophy Committee prefers that you Do Not engrave your name on the trophy.  Arrangements for engraving have been made and the Committee will make sure all will be ready for Trophy Night on October 23rd.
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(A Bit of History

   Have you noticed the sundial sitting next to the flag pole?   Presented by his family in memory of Past Commodore William H. Freytag, the dial has found a prominent home.  Members of his family, including Bill Freytag, Jr. and his wife Joan, Past Commodore John Perrigo and his wife Joan (daughter of Commodore Freytag), along with their daughter and grand daughter, had the opportunity to recall past family sailing exploits when they met at the Club early in August.

( Racing News

  The 2010 annual long distance races have been entered into the archives.  John Anderson’s Eagle with Bud Melges at the helm won the Class A Sheridan Trophy Race.  Terry Blanchard was at the helm of his Silverhawk to take the Wacker Trophy Race.    John Simms left the M-24 entries in the dust.  Jordan Gray led the Sonars, and Dave Gallagher perservered in his C Scow.

  On the August regatta circuit:

  Susie Pegel finished 7th at the Laser District 21 Grand Prix held on Lake Superior off Duluth and 8th at the Laser District 20 Championship in Milwaukee.

   Malcolm Lamphere placed 4th out of 157 boats in the 420 class at the Buzzards Bay (MA) Annual Regatta; 4th out of 32 teams at the 420 Team Race Nationals at East Greenwich, RI; and 1st out of 94 at the CORK International Regatta in Kingston, ON.  Malcolm sailed the only Geneva boat at the Class X Blue Chip and placed 3rd.

   Stuart Henry placed 10th overall and 2nd in White fleet at the Optimist Red-White-Blue Championship at LacLaBelle.  Eric Wood finished 15th  overall and 3rd in Red Fleet.  Will Davies was 39th overall and 14th in White Fleet.

  Warming up for the World’s Championship, John Porter finished 4th in the Audi Melges 32 fleet at the Melges California Race Week in San Francisco.

  Coye Harrett took 5th place in the Melges 17 fleet at the Western Michigan Championship held at Spring Lake.


  The Geneva Optimist fleet was well represented at the Inland Lake YA Championship.
Stuart Henry was 5th overall in the Red-White-Blue fleet; Nate Freytag, 6th; Eric Wood, 15th;  Mark Davies, 22nd; Charlie Reynolds, 28th; Parker Michel, 32nd; Bo Freytag, 35th; Ali Freytag, 50th; Ryan Ripkey, 51st; Caroline Reynolds, 59th; Henry Rolander, 66th. 

In the Green Fleet, Will Davies placed 1st; Jacob Stout, 3rd; Kyle Navin, 4th; Hunter Sharpe, 5th; Taitan Workman, 14th; and Josh Navin, 20th. 
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